




Report of Project to Remove Three Solar Collector Poles in Sulphur Canyon Picnic Area
on Thursday, April 13, 2023

Sam Beard
April 14, 2023

At the request of the Sandia Ranger District, FOSM members Joelle Hertel, Dan Benton, and Sam Beard removed three solar collector poles in Sulphur Canyon Picnic Area on Thursday, April 13. These poles and solar collectors had not been used to provide electric power for the picnic area host site for numerous years. Large white plastic  battery boxes had been removed last year.

After initially starting to remove the rusty nuts from the four large bolts set in the concrete base of the first pole, the volunteers decided to cut the steel bolts with battery-powered reciprocating saws. To be certain that the pole would not fall on the volunteer cutting the last bolt securing the steel base plate welded to the steel pole, straps and a come-a-long were used to pull the pole in the desired direction. The first small pole fell in the direction that it was being pulled, the second pole fell to the side 90 degrees from the pull direction, and the third pole fell in the pull direction. Kerry Wood, former SRD Trails and Wilderness Manager, had told us that it was not necessary to attempt to save the collectors, because they were old and out of date. Due to the water in Sulphur Creek from melting snow higher on the mountain, the volunteers were sometimes working in a few inches of water. The volunteers assumed that SRD personnel will cut the steel poles into manageable lengths and recycle them.

Project photos are presented below.
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Two solar collectors in Sulphur Canyon Picnic Area that were no longer used to provide electric power
to the host site. Sam Beard and Joelle Hertel are working at the base of the pole. The strap was
connected to a come-a-long and used to pull the pole the away from the fence. Photo by Dan Benton

[image: ]
Joelle Hertel is cutting a bolt on the first pole with Sam Beard observing. Photo by Dan Benton
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Dan Benton collecting the straps and come-a-long used to pull over the first relatively small pole. Photo by Sam Beard
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Base of the first pole removed. Photo by Sam Beard
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The next larger pole to the removed. Photo by Sam Beard
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Joelle cutting a bolt supporting the larger pole with a reciprocating saw. Note the water standing beside the concrete base.
Photo by Sam Beard
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The larger pole is on the ground. Photo by Sam Beard
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The base of the larger pole showing where four bolts were cut below the base plate.
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Joelle cutting the bolts securing the third smaller pole that was surrounded by spring runoff water in Sulphur Creek. Photo by Sam Beard
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The third pole is on the ground. Photo by Dan Benton
2

image5.jpeg




image6.jpeg




image7.jpeg




image8.jpeg




image9.jpeg




image10.jpeg




image1.jpeg




image2.jpeg




image3.jpeg




image4.jpeg




